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Madam Speaker, I would like to join the 

Eastern Idaho agriculture community in con-
gratulating Director Celia Gould on being in-
ducted into the Eastern Idaho Agriculture Hall 
of Fame and for her vast contribution to Ida-
ho’s Agriculture Industry. 
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TRIBUTE TO JEFFREY HERR 

HON. ADAM B. SCHIFF 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, March 9, 2020 

Mr. SCHIFF. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to honor Jeffrey Herr, who is retiring from the 
City of Los Angeles as Curator of the Holly-
hock House in Barnsdall Park, Los Angeles 
and Curator of The Watts Towers in Los An-
geles. 

For more than three decades, Mr. Herr has 
dedicated his career to the preservation, ap-
preciation, management and creation of the 
arts. From his early years as an intern at the 
Los Angeles County Museum of Art (LACMA) 
to his present position as Curator of two nota-
ble institutions, Jeffrey has had a significant 
impact on the historic, arts and cultural com-
munity in Los Angeles. 

In 1988, after his internship at LACMA 
ended, Mr. Herr became a Research Assistant 
in the Decorative Arts Department at LACMA, 
and then the Assistant Gallery Director at the 
Couturier Gallery, which specialized in the 
American Arts and Crafts era, where he de-
signed, curated and installed art exhibitions. 
Following that, he joined the University of Cali-
fornia, Los Angeles (UCLA)’s Extension Pro-
gram, where he created and presented lec-
tures on the American Arts and Crafts move-
ment. 

Mr. Herr’s long and illustrious career with 
the City of Los Angeles began in 1990 when 
he was selected as Curator of the City’s De-
partment of Cultural Affairs for three years, ar-
ranging exhibitions for galleries such as the 
gallery in the Hollyhock House and at the Los 
Angeles Municipal Art Gallery, before moving 
on to become Arts Manager of the depart-
ment, where he oversaw a cultural grants pro-
gram that awarded three million dollars annu-
ally to 250 arts organizations and artists. In 
1996, Jeffrey accepted the position of Director 
of the Banning Residence Museum, imple-
menting and overseeing professional museum 
standards and restoration of the historic 1864 
Victorian structure. 

In 2001, Mr. Herr became the Arts Manager 
of Los Angeles’ Department of Cultural Affairs 
for the second time, managing special projects 
such as publishing and editing the Landmark 
L.A.: Historic-Cultural Monuments of Los An-
geles and acting as the liaison with local 
agencies. In 2004, Jeffrey became the curator 
of the world-famous Hollyhock House, where 
he capably oversaw its preservation and inter-
pretation. The 1921 residence, commissioned 
by Aline Barnsdall as a cultural arts complex, 
was designed by renowned architect Frank 
Lloyd Wright with Ms. Barnsdall’s favorite flow-
er, the hollyhock, incorporated into the home’s 
design. In 2019, under Mr. Herr’s leadership, 
the Hollyhock House became a UNESCO 
World Heritage Site, as one of the eight Frank 
Lloyd Wright sites in the world. In addition to 
his work at the Hollyhock House, Jeffrey is 
also the Curator of The Watts Towers, a Na-

tional Historic Landmark, where he directs its 
preservation and conservation. 

Jeffrey Herr was born and raised in East 
Berlin, Pennsylvania and moved to Los Ange-
les in 1987. He completed his BA in English 
Literature in 1972 at Azusa Pacific University 
and MA with Honors in Art History in 1988 at 
California State University, Northridge. Jeffrey 
and his husband, Christopher Molinar have 
lived the Los Angeles neighborhood of Silver 
Lake for the past 27 years. 

I ask all Members of Congress to join me in 
congratulating Jeffrey Herr for three decades 
of outstanding service with the City of Los An-
geles. 
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RECOGNIZING HERMAN FLORA 
FOR OBTAINING THE RANK OF 
EAGLE SCOUT 

HON. WM. LACY CLAY 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, March 9, 2020 

Mr. CLAY. Madam Speaker, in the midst of 
racial segregation in the 1950s, many Black 
Americans were forced to forego opportunities 
and achievements they rightfully earned and 
deserved. One such instance was finally made 
right this past February when Herman Flora 
was recognized with the long-awaited honor of 
becoming an Eagle Scout. 

Mr. Flora joined the Boy Scouts when he 
was a child in 1943. Unfortunately, he was 
prevented from becoming an Eagle Scout be-
cause he lived in a Virginia community where 
Blacks were routinely barred from public swim-
ming pools, which thereby prevented him from 
earning the swimming merit badge that was 
required of all Eagle Scouts. 

Mr. Flora did not let that missed opportunity 
stop him from being active in his community. 
He remained committed to the lessons he 
learned during his time as a Boy Scout. He 
continued to engage in community service, 
pursued higher education, and went on to en-
list in the U,Army before graduating from How-
ard University. 

Stories such as Mr. Flora’s must be recog-
nized and honored for how they shed light on 
our history, and the individuals who have over-
come and prospered in the face of systemic 
racism. 
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AIKOE PRINDAVONG 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, March 9, 2020 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Aikoe 
Prindavong for receiving the Arvada Wheat 
Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth award. 

Aikoe Prindavong is a student at Three 
Creeks K–8 and received this award because 
her determination and hard work have allowed 
her to overcome adversities. 

The dedication demonstrated by Aikoe 
Prindavong is exemplary of the type of 
achievement that can be attained with hard 
work and perseverance. It is essential stu-
dents at all levels strive to make the most of 
their education and develop a work ethic 
which will guide them for the rest of their lives. 

I extend my deepest congratulations to 
Aikoe Prindavong for winning the Arvada 
Wheat Ridge Service Ambassador for Youth 
award. I have no doubt she will exhibit the 
same dedication and character in all of her fu-
ture accomplishments. 
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CONGRATULATING JOE SAMUELS 
ON HIS RETIREMENT 

HON. BILL HUIZENGA 
OF MICHIGAN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, March 9, 2020 

Mr. HUIZENGA. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize the exemplary career of 
Joe Samuels, a pivotal member of the West 
Michigan Steelcase security team. I would like 
to express my appreciation to Mr. Samuels for 
over 33 years of dedicated service to 
Steelcase. 

Mr. Samuels’ distinguished career at 
Steelcase began on August 11, 1986. Begin-
ning in the Panel plant, he later continued his 
faithful work in both Systems 1 and Systems 
2 in Materials and Paint. In 2004, Mr. Samuels 
transitioned to the security team and obtained 
his Emergency Medical Technician license. 
Since that time, he has diligently covered both 
Steelcase’s Global Security Operations Center 
and its Grand Rapids Field Operations. 

Outside of work, Mr. Samuels is a dedicated 
and proud father of three—one of whom works 
alongside him in Steelcase Security. In 2018, 
in an incredible demonstration of his selfless 
character and his love for his children, Mr. 
Samuels donated one of his kidneys to his 
son. Having recovered well from the surgery, 
he looks forward to spending his well-earned 
retirement with his children and three grand-
children. 

It is because of the faithful hard work, sac-
rifice, and dedication of community members 
such as Joe Samuels that I am especially 
proud to serve Michigan’s 2nd Congressional 
District. Madam Speaker, I would like to again 
formally congratulate Mr. Samuels on his well- 
deserved retirement. 
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JUNE MEDICAL SERVICES V. 
RUSSO 

HON. JANICE D. SCHAKOWSKY 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, March 9, 2020 

Ms. SCHAKOWSKY. Madam Speaker, I rise 
to remind my colleagues of what is at stake at 
the Supreme Court in the coming weeks. 

Yesterday, the Court began to hear argu-
ments in a major abortion rights case, June 
Medical Services v. Russo. 

If the Louisiana law in question goes into ef-
fect, only one clinic remains in the entire state. 

Only one physician would continue to pro-
vide abortions to the 10,000 women in Lou-
isiana who sought them every year. 

That outcome would deny thousands of 
women in Louisiana their constitutional protec-
tion, the protected rights to access abortion 
care. 

ln 2016, the Court already decided that an 
identical case was unconstitutional. 

But since President Trump has added two 
conservative justices to the Supreme Court, 
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